## FIRST TERM WRITTEN ENGLISH EXAM FOR 10TH GRADE STUDENTS

## PLANE CRASH IN PERU

On Christmas Eve, 1971, Juliana Koepke, a seventeen-year-old German girl, and her mother left Lima by plane. They were going to Pucallpa, another town in Peru. They wanted to spend Christmas with Juliana's father, who was the manager of a bank in Pucallpa. Forty-five minutes later, there was a terrible storm and the plane hit a mountain and crashed. Juliana fell 3,000 metres, strapped in her seat. She did not die when the seat hit the ground, but she was unconscious all night. The next morning Juliana looked for pieces of the plane, and called for her mother. Nobody answered, and she only found a small plastic bag of sweets. Juliana's left arm was broken, one knee was badly hurt and she had deep cuts on her legs and arms. She had no shoes and she was wearing only a dress, which was badly torn. But she decided to try to get out of the jungle. She knew that she would die if she stayed there. She started to walk. She did not have anything to eat for two days, so she felt very weak. She heard helicopters, but could not see them above the trees, and of course they could not see her. After four days she came to a river. She walked and swam down the river for another five days. At last she came to a small village house. Nobody was there, but that afternoon, four farmers arrived. They took her to a doctor in the next village. Juliana learned afterwards that there were three other people who were not killed in the accident. But she was the only one who got out of the jungle. It took her ten days.

A. Mark the statements as True (T) or False (F). (9x3=27 pts.)
1. Both Lima and Pucallpa are in Peru
2. Juliana's father was on holiday in Pucallpa
3. The plane hit a mountain a few hours after it left Lima
4. After the accident, Juliana could not find her mother
5. Juliana broke her leg in the accident
6. She was wearing a dress but no shoes
7. Juliana saw helicopters flying above the trees
8. Some farmers found Juliana in the village house
9. Juliana and three other people got out of the jungle
B.Answer the following Questions (3x4=12pts.)
1. Why were Juliana and her mother going to Pucallpa?
2. Why did Juliana feel very weak?
3. After Juliana came to the river, how long did it take her to arrive at the village house?
C. Make <u>positive</u> , <u>negative</u> or <u>question</u> sentences by using <u>used to</u> (5x3=15 pts)
1. I / live in a flat when I was a child.
117 II o III u Hau Whoir I was a china.
2. You / go to the beach every summer?
3. She / love eating chocolate, but now she hates it.
A. I. / not / hote school
4. I / not / hate school
5. He / play golf every weekend?

VOCABULARY

D. Fill in the blanks with a suitable word. One is extra. (5x3=15pts.)
last-construction-measured-inventioncivilization-slaves
1)Ancient Greece was the first to make a systematic study on subjects like geometry, medicine and philosophy
2) The batteries only about five hours.
3)The rich people used to have lots ofto do household chores.
4)They invented the zero and the length of a solar year with great accuracy.
5)Over 20.000 people worked over theof pyramids.
E. Fill in the blanks with a suitable word. One is extra. (5x3=15pts.)
inventive-statues-priceless- ancient-tough- contributions
1)It's very to find a job when you don't have any experience.
2)Mesopotamian people were veryThey created lot of things.
3)Ancient Greece made great to science and art.
4) Except the pyramids, the ancient Egyptians built large
5) Our family photos are, I mean very valuable.
WRITING
What did people use to do in ancient time? Write 4 sentences. (4x4=16pts.)
1)
2)
3)
4)